
From: baz hurrell  

Sent: 06 May 2025 19:40 

To: Planning 

Cc: Prue Cave; FRANCOISE LAMOUCHE; Margaret Canning; Seiwa Cunningham  

Subject: Comment on Planning Application Number 2025/1771/T 

 

For the attention of the Tree Officer 

 

I am writing to give my full support for the current application to crown reduce 

by 3 metres the Holm Oak in the front garden of 104 Haverstock Hill. 

 

The tree was given a similar approval for a 3 metre crown reduction back in 

2011 (Application 2461) on the grounds that the tree roots causing subsidence 

to the entrance porch. Further 30% crown reductions were approved in 

2013 (Application 2697), 2018 (Application 5460) and 2023 (Application 0671). 

 



 

The earlier 2023 application was made in response to the above cracks in the 

entrance porch to 104 Haverstock Hill which appeared due to the severe 

summer drought of 2022. 

 

In light of the current climate change variations it would seem essential that 

the previous time gap of 5 years between the crown reductions should now as 

a precautionary measure be reduced to 2 years. 



 

For the above reason I am sure that the 30% crown reduction as soon as 

possible would be in everybody's best interest. 

 

Barrington Hurrell AADipl. RIBA 

104E Haverstock Hill 

  

 

 


